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    Thursday 24th September 2020
	Dear Parents and Carers,
Learning from home whilst children are isolating

I appreciate that this year is very different from any other year previously. There will be times when children may be displaying symptoms of coronavirus and may need to isolate at home whilst waiting for test results. There may also be times when children are off school as family members are needing to isolate. This could lead to the unfortunate situation of children being off school and missing out on education in school, possibly on multiple occasions during the year.

The teachers are working hard on providing short-term work on our website for any children who are learning from home whilst isolating.

When your child is absent from school, due to coronavirus isolation rules, the teacher or teaching assistant will aim to call you by telephone to check in with you. You will then be directed to the school website where you will be able to find a number of different online resources and a timetable of what the children in class would be doing during the week. The teacher will also provide (on the website class page) some activities or project work linked to the current topic taking place in school.

All the teachers will be ‘decluttering’ the class pages on the website over the next week or two and adding all the new learning and support for families to follow. We are also creating a remote learning plan in case a bubble (class) needs to close due to a positive case of coronavirus. This plan will be shared with parents as soon as it is completed.

New hot dinner menu

We are working hard to bring back a tasty hot school lunch menu.

Please find attached the new menu, this will begin on Monday 5th October.

Socially distancing

Please can I remind parents to socially distance in the KS1 playground when collecting children from their classroom. Please observe the 2m distancing rule.

Reminder:

Term ends Thursday 22nd October at usual finish times for classes.

Inset day on Friday 23rd October.

Many thanks,

Mrs. Ruth Burbank.

Friends of Stockham

Halloween

Since Halloween parties and trick or treating may be well, tricky, this year, we really want to give the children something to get involved in this term. We are hoping to hold a Trick or Treat trail on Saturday 31 October from 2:00-6:00 pm. However, to make this possible, we need 15-20 houses to be decorated (to your design), the children will find a letter in your window, so there is no need to be at home for the full period (treats will be given out at school once children have completed the trail, so social distancing is fully adhered to). If you live in the area around school on Stockham Park, Whittington Crescent, Elizabeth Drive, Witan Way areas (basically a not too large area for all members of the school to walk around) and would like to volunteer your house exterior please do let us know as soon as possible by emailing friendsofstockham@gmail.com.

We will only be able to run this event if we get enough houses involved, so please do offer if you can.

PS This is the last Saturday of the half-term holiday

Easy fundraising and Amazon Smile

Raise money for Friends of Stockham for free without leaving your sofa! In the run up to Christmas, and with more of us reliant on online shopping than ever, please consider joining Easyfundraising (https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/). There are hundreds of suppliers covering all sorts of shops, holidays (!), house/car insurance that provide donations to the charity of your choice and even 50p per online shop from Sainsburys.

Friends of Stockham is also registered on Amazon Smile, so if you are a big shopper on Amazon, please do add us if you can…..Every little helps!



CLASS NEWS
Year F  This week in Foundation we have been thinking about our houses - what they look 
             like and which shapes and numbers we can see, as well as who lives in them with us. 
             We have enjoyed hearing all about your homes!
Year 1  This week in Year 1 we have been looking at one more and one less in maths, we
             have been thinking of different ways to show this, we have used dice, numicon and 
             dominoes. In English we have been talking about our favourite toys, we have drawn
             pictures of them and written sentences about them. 
Year 2  In Year 2 we have been reading more of our class book, Beegu.  We have enjoyed
             thinking about where the character has come from and how she might be trying to
             communicate with objects and people on Planet earth.  We have loved our PE 
             session with Mr Chadwick this week and we are showing great teamwork in all our
             lessons with him!
Year 3  In English this week we have been building our vocabulary by investigating exciting 
             words to describe Fantastic Mr Fox. In maths we have been solving problems using
             place value, and in history we have been finding out about King Alfred.
Year 4  Year 4 have been busy this week deepening our understanding of our story by taking 
             on the role of different characters.  We have written diaries and letters in role and 
             tried to include lots of feelings and emotions. In maths we have continued to focus on 
             place value and have been seeing what happens to a number when we add and take
             away 1, 10, 100 and 1000.  In art we have been learning how to build up detail using
             different colours to draw scenes containing rivers. 
Year 5  This week we have continued to look at place value in maths including looking at 
             numbers up to 1 million. In English we have been revising different word classes as
             well as making complex sentences. We have also continued to look at different 
             biomes around the world and have been learning about block passes in hockey.
Year 6  This week Year 6 have been ordering and rounding in maths. In English we have
             been using sentence structures. In art we have been drawing buildings in the style of 
             Hundertwasser.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Kolby for being brave and making lots of new friendships at school.
             Mollie for an amazing picture of her family and always using her listening 
             superpowers at learning time.

Year 1  Kai for using fantastic independence in our phonics lessons, well done we can
             really see how hard you are working. 
             Leo for using amazing determination when writing about his favourite toy, you 
             worked really hard and you did not give up, fabulous work!

Year 2  Jasper for always listening so wonderfully well and for showing excellent 
             independence and perseverance to try the Deep Sea Dive challenges in our
             lessons.  What a positive learning attitude! 
             Erin for showing more and more pride in your work with each and every day.  The 
             difference in your books is already superb and I have been so impressed with your
             dedication with this. 

Year 3  Liam and Darryl for being such a pleasure to have in the class. You have both 
             settled in well and it is lovely to have you as part of Year 3!
Year 4  Milo for super creative writing this week, in role as characters from our story. He 
             managed to use some great phrases and add a sense of humour to his letter and 
             diary. 

             Frankie for great effort and for always joining in well with group discussions. He is 
             working really hard at the moment and should feel very proud of himself. 

Year 5  Esmai for some deep thinking during our guided reading session and using her 
             confidence learning power. 
             Alfie R for his confidence when reading numbers in the hundreds of thousands. 
             Well done!  

Year 6  Dylan and Preston for their excellent teamwork both together and with their talk 
             partners. They approach tasks with enthusiasm and determination. Well done.
Well done everyone!
School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










